Town of Russiaville, Indiana Special Meeting Russiaville Town Hall August 31, 2022

Council Present – Jeff Lipinski, Don Parvin, Pat Reel, Myrna Claar and Greg Landrum.

Jeff Lipinski opened the meeting.

Don Parvin said he had Craig get a quote from Jansen's Asphalt to fill the cracks in the parking lot at the Community Center. The quote was \$1,925.00. Don Parvin made a motion to allow Jansen's Asphalt to fill the cracks at the Community Center for \$1,925.00. Greg Landrum seconded, and the motion carried with Don, Pat, Myrna, and Greg voting for passage.

Nuisance Ordinance 2022-02 was discussed. There are several houses here in town that need to be cleaned up, and there were some questions that arose on how to deal with them. There were some changes made that will be reflected in an updated Ordinance.

Dave Kieser was present and talked briefly about a travel, tourism, and outdoor recreation grant that will be coming up early next year. This is a 90/10 grant. He would like the council to think about applying for it, and how much money they would like to try to get.

Dave also had information on a grant that would be due early next year for the wastewater plant.

There being no further business to discuss Pat Reel made a motion to adjourn. Myrna Claar seconded, and the meeting came to an end.

Jeff Lipinski, President Megan Reel, Clerk-Treasurer